[image: image1.png]'

|

N

=, UTICAOD.COM

| THE MEETING PLACE AND MARKETPLACE OF THE MOHAWK VALLEY





Editorial

State must push for independent redistricting 

By - STAFF REPORT 

March 6, 2012

Once again, promises are being broken by the people who are supposed to be looking out for our best interests in Albany. It shouldn’t surprise us, given politicians’ track record. But as long as we keep re-electing the same old promise-breakers, we shouldn’t expect it to change.

The issue: Redistricting. Leaders should do what’s fair, but “fair” isn’t in their lexicon, especially when it comes to preserving political futures.

Previously, state lawmakers promised to create an independent panel to redraw election districts. Many even signed pledges saying they would. But shortly after the majorities took office in January 2011 — Republicans in the Senate, Democrats in the Assembly — they reneged. Now leaders are haggling behind closed doors to come up with their own plan — likely to be more of the same old self-serving nonsense.

Both the federal and state constitutions require that district lines — legislative and congressional — be redrawn every 10 years. New York, not surprising, is among the last to comply. In the past, the lines have been drawn by deal-making legislators through a process known as “gerrymandering,” which discourages competitive elections by drawing lines that favor a particular party. That protects incumbents and stifles serious debate on issues, which ultimately results in lackluster government.

Last year, lawmakers agreed to let an independent panel draw the lines — a process Gov. Andrew Cuomo insisted should be the case. As a gubernatorial candidate in 2010, he said he’d fight for an independent redistricting commission to be sure “neutral umpires, not biased insiders” draw the lines for the next decade.

Now all bets are off. Senate and Assembly leaders apparently feared competitive elections and decided to figure out their own self-serving plan. And Cuomo seems willing to let them slug it out.

“This is their problem,” Cuomo said.

No, it’s our problem. A legislative task force has proposed new districts for the Senate and Assembly, but that plan hasn’t come to a vote. There’s been no agreement on Congressional districts, either, and a panel of federal judges has been appointed to develop a map that could end up being imposed by the court.

Compounding the problem is the urgency with which it needs to get done. The state’s Congressional primary is June 26; legislative primary is Sept. 11.

On Saturday, it was reported that a new plan now being discussed would create a 10-person panel empowered to draw the lines. But the Albany Times-Union reported that one provision still on the bargaining table would give the Legislature a chance to reject whatever models the panel adopts. If the Legislature votes down the plans again, lawmakers would be able to make their own changes.

Sen. Michael Gianaris, D-Queens, said that’s hardly reform. He told the New York Daily News that it’s actually a step backward from a proposed constitutional amendment passed last year by the state Senate that gave an independent committee sole power over the redistricting process.

 Gianaris is absolutely right. Independent redistricting was the right idea then and it’s the right idea now. All this other nonsense simply perpetuates the pathetic politics that have hurt this state for too many years.
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